
 

 

The People’s Power Ministry for Foreign Relations of the Bolivarian Republic of 

Venezuela, on behalf of the National Government, wishes to express its solidarity 

with the Austrian people and Government, as well as with the family and relatives 

of the victims of the Baumgarten gas pipeline explosion occurred today in Weiden 

an der Marche, in the East of Vienna, which left eighteen (18) persons injured and 

one dead. 

Besides its sympathy, the People’s Power Ministry for Foreign Relations of the 

Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela likewise expresses its hopes for the prompt and 

full recovery of the injured and the full restoration of this important gas pipeline. 

 

 

Caracas, December 12th, 2017 

 


